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Service Change Notice 24-67 
National Weather Service Headquarters Silver Spring MD 
805 AM EDT Wed Jun 26 2024 
 
To:      Subscribers: 
         -NOAA Weather Wire Service 
         -Emergency Managers Weather Information Network 
         -NOAAPort 
         Other NWS Partners, Users and Employees 
 
From:    Ben Kyger, Director 
         NCEP Central Operations 
 
Subject: Decommissioning of w2.weather.gov on or about July 23, 2024 
 
On or about July 23, 2024, https://w2.weather.gov and redirects from 
w2.weather.gov will be decommissioned.  The content found on 
w2.weather.gov is currently being hosted on weather.gov or redirected to 
other locations. 
 
On the implementation date, the following redirects will no longer work 
and users should update their bookmarks and documentation to reflect the 
new URLs: 
 
https://w2.weather.gov/climate 
https://w2.weather.gov/jetstream 
 
The replacement sites are: 
 
https://weather.gov/wrh/climate 
https://noaa.gov/jetstream 
 
With the exception below, w2.weather.gov can be replaced with weather.gov 
to continue to find the same content. 
 
https://w2.weather.gov/xml/current_obs/display.php?stid=XXXX 
 
where XXXX is an observation station identifier.  For this specific 
request, w2.weather.gov should be replaced with forecast.weather.gov. 
 
For issues regarding the operational support, please contact: 
 
NCEP/NCO Operational Monitoring Branch 
Tech Control 
Email: nco.ops@noaa.gov 
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For questions regarding the programmatic support of Weather.gov, please 
contact: 
 
Email: nws.webfeedback@noaa.gov 
 
National Service Change Notices are online at: 
 
https://weather.gov/notification/ 
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